
1327 posts on nonprofit.hu and 22 public, free webinars - we have never
shared this much information in a single year before.
Celebrating a significant milestone, we sent out our 700th newsletter to
our dedicated base of  11,500 nonprofit.hu subscribers.
Continuing to be a leading platform for job opportunities in the civil
sector, we published 793 announcements for job seekers.
With 14 new blog posts and 5 free, self-paced online courses, we helped
civil organizations enhance their knowledge in the areas of digital
security, combating misinformation, and building positive narratives.

The largest-ever sum of almost HUF 9 million was raised in a single campaign.
Breaking the annual record for crowdfunding, private individuals contributed
HUF 111 million to CSOs through the Adjukössze.hu platform.
We offered discounted crowdfunding options to support campaigns for
Ukraine, backing refugees. Through match funding and community
fundraisers, an impressive HUF 14.5 million was raised for this worthy cause.
Notably, the largest individual donation of the year amounted to HUF 1 million.

We have received 110 applications for the awards.
The "Margaret Island Pebbles" initiative, dedicated to those
lost to COVID-19, received a special award.
At the awards ceremony, we expressed our heartfelt
gratitude to the organizations supporting Ukrainian war
refugees (who would be eligible to apply for an award only
next year), with a resounding round of applause.

In 2022, we contributed to 3 insightful and
valuable research projects for CSOs, focusing

on fundraising, internet accessibility, and the
effects of the energy crisis.

In 2022, a broader circle of civil organizations could embrace
the concept of social base building. We conducted a 6-part

webinar series focusing on the development of supporter
communites, with our partner organizations showcasing their

experiences through 12 case studies.

In 2022, we provided invaluable support to 133
organizations by offering free software, amounting to
a significant value in the hundreds of millions of HUF.

We distributed 20,000 euros in grant support among 44
organizations, enabling them to organize 50 events with the
participation of 1700 young individuals. These events focused on
fostering an enjoyable exploration of the world of programming.

Would you like to find out more about us? Visit our website and get in touch:  www.niok.hu
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